ERIC’S OUTBACK
REVISITED

OUTBACK BOUND AUGUST, 1993
WITH 142 DL.

Our outback trips, for some reason, seem to
start from Adelaide. The weekend 7-8
August was stormy and rainy in the Adelaide
Hills. If someone complains about the bad
weather in Melbourne, I don’t listen.

All the usual preparations were done as
previous years but with one new aspect. The
wider tyres P205/65HR15 were "pinched:
from our other Volvo 164TE. That was done
because of their superior loadcarrying
capacity compared to the original 165R15
size. I could see the confident grin of the
142 grille with it’s new "shoes".

The sunset on the 9th of August saw us in
Wilcannia (NSW). There Elisabeth
befriended two hungry cats that lived under
the motel. She fed them a quarter of our
emergency Plumrose ham.

The next day’s goal was Thargomindah
(QLD) via Warnaaring and Hungerford.
There was hardly any traffic on these
outback gravel roads. Between Hungerford

and Thargomindah no traffic at all. The road
was a real "beater” with potholes, stones,
washouts and creek crossings, some with
water. In Thargomindah there was a
surprise. The township had run out of ice
because the only ice machine had broken
down.

The next day we passed Quilpie, Adavale
and Blackall with the black stump. This so
called Black Stump is actually brown, and is
a petrified piece of wood displayed in the
main street.

On these outback red dirt roads we especially
liked the numerous picturesque grids.
Somehow they reminded us of Scandinavian
farm gates. The grass was also green after
recent rains.

At Barcaldine (QLD) we experienced the
best accommodation during the whole trip.
Only $35 per night for two, the cabin was
self contained, with everything.

At Longreach we visited the Stockmans Hall
of Fame. A very interesting display hall.
Personally we felt that the admission fee of
$15 per person was a little bit too much.
Wadlata Outback Centre in Port Augusta
gave more moneywise. I still recommend
everyone to visit the Stockmans Hall if you
happen to go past.




